MINUTES OF P.A.V.R.C. MEETING

2nd February 2006

MEETING OPENED: 7.30pm by President Mark. News on Mozzie – He will be out of hospital on the 4th February. His hip replacement op went OK. 

Vicky advised that Clive has had surgery on his hand to remove the tip of his finger and has returned to Adelaide.  Clive and Hennie will both be attending our AGM in March.

ATTENDEES: As per Attendance register
WELCOME TO VISITORS / GUESTS: Nil

APOLOGIES: Mozzie McMahon, Bill Hannigan, Cec And Barb Scholar, Clive & Hennie Foster, Joan Hills.

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING: Moved John Hills, seconded Neil Spriggs

BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES:  Nil

CORRESPONDENCE OUT: Nil

CORRESPONDENCE IN: 

Magazines-




Crank Talk Feb 2006




Smoke Signal Dec/Jan 06




The Grease Rag Dec 05




The Klaxon News Jan/Feb 06



   
The Chrysler Collector Jan/Feb




Buzzer Box
Dec 05/Feb 06




Western Districts Torque  Spring 05/ Summer 05/06

         Flier -Events Tasmania Touring Events Program 2006


Free copy SA Motor  from RAA

Copies of Insurance Policies from Local Government Risk services

Flier - GM Day Show and shine , Sunday April 9th Tanunda Oval

Information Brochure Temora Aviation Museum
Letter re Bay to Birdwood Rally re decline in numbers of Veteran and Vintage enrolments – asking for thoughts on issue.

Flier - information and expressions of interest forms for Meet the Clubs tour, Mid North Meander May 2007. 

(please put copy in next newsletter)

Flier – Historic Motor Vehicles Club Inc – Strathalbyn Swap Meet Sunday 15th October.

BUSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE: Nil

CORRESPONDENCE ACCEPTED: Rob Righetti, seconded Derek Wilson.

TREASURERS REPORT: Access Account   - $1801.41 



   Term Deposit a/c - $ 2045.26 



   Rally account    -     as per November minutes

Need to get current signatories (Rex, Cec, John Moss Sr) to sign the form as being taken off and all new signatories will need to go into the Credit Union to sign on. - please see Liz 

  The Community Redit Unio has sent a new chart of fees – 

   $8 fee allow/month; cheque withdrawal fee reduced to
   $5 each.
Moved byNeili Hewitt seconded by Max Mcleod that the Treasurers Report be accepted. Passed.

CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT:

Cec made his apologies for his non-attendance at the Australia Day Breakfast. It was his sister-in-laws birthday and he attended the funeral of a close friend.

Christmas Dinner  - 11th December from 5.30 pm onwards - BYO all.




Report – Attended by Mark & Kathy, Ron & Vicky, John & Norma (did not stay to eat) Neil & Jan and Mozzie.  A nice small group, had a good chat and enjoyed the evening.

January 26th Australia Day Breakfast. – Attended by Mark, Kathryn & Nicole Taylor & Val Marden; Ron & Vick Hewett;  Group went to Arid Lands for a coffee and a chat afterwards.
Runs to come -

February 11th - Mystery tour if a nice day - approx 100 miles. Meet at Clubrooms.
March 12th - Max & Judy, event to be confirmed.

April 16th - Tortoise and Hare 

April 22nd - Ramsay Village run

CATERING COMMITTEE: Nil

HISTORIC REGISTRARS REPORT:

Nil new business

Registrars will arrange a stamping Day.
1976 Vehicles are now eligible for Historic Registration.

Please Note – Stamping of books will not occur at the AGM on the 2nd March.
GENERAL BUSINESS:

· Grounds Cleanup – The area was poisoned through the holidays by Mark and Mozzie. Mark advised he will be at the clubrooms this weekend (Sat 4th) to do some tidying up if any one wants to help - it would be appreciated.

· Rubbish Collection –The Big Blue Bin was taken away – we need to purchase a green wheelie bin to put our rubbish in and find out when Rubbish Collection day/time is from Homestead Park.

· Dry zone – will now need to plan ahead to get time to arrange licences for events at clubrooms.

· Boundary – Now runs from the cyclone fence from toilet area across the lawns to the fence line for Railway Engineers.

· Bay to Birdwood Run – any ideas to get more Veteran and Vintage vehicles attending the run – any vehicles ← 1954.

·  Wine tasting - Vicky advised that the representative for the wine tasting which some members attended last year will be in Pt Augusta on 4th March and asked if anyone is interested in another . It will be at the Hewetts in Stirling North at 7pm on Sat 4th March.

· Mystery Run - Names are required for the Mystery Run on the Feb 11th. Cost will be $20 for lunch and $10 each for “lemonade”. Give names to Neil so catering can be organised. Franz, Ron & Vicky, Bill Hale, John Hill, Neil Spriggs, Peter McKerlie (Possible) Glenn & Neville, indicated attendance. All to meet at the clubrooms at 10am.

· AGM is the next meeting on 2nd March. An advertisement is to be placed in the transcontinental Newspaper by the Secretary. A request for a cheque to cover the costs was requested and approved.

· March Run  -  There is a problem with the March Run dates. Max advised there is the PADARC Rally and the Clare Swap meet on the same weekend and a lot of members will be attending either of those. 
· The Tortoise and Hare run on the 16th April – Bill Hale will not be available on this date to organise.
· The Ramsay Village Run is scheduled for the 22nd March. Cec will obtain numbers at the march Meeting.

· John Moss Jr advised the Triumph Sports Owners Association National Rally  - Concourse at wilpena Pound will be coming through during the week and will advise.

RAFFLE DRAWN BY: Won by Neville Hitch. As there was no prize given, but money donated, a Club badge was given as the prize.  

MEETING CLOSED: 8.00 pm.

Members gathered for a coffee and a chat afterwards.

Please note 

The AGM is the Next Meeting – 

Date Thursday 2nd. March at 7pm
· All Committee positions will be declared vacant

